



KEY DATES

Term 4 - Week 2

Friday 14th October

Port-Fairy Music Concert (Year 2-6)
NO ZOOPER DOOPERS THIS WEEK

Term 4 - Week 3

Monday 17th October Artist in Residence Starts

Wednesday 19th October Personal Development (Year 4)

Thursday 20th October

School Concert Students to arrive at WSC @ 6.30 School Concert @ 7.00 Supper @ 8.15 (Bring a plate)

Term 4 - Week 4

Tuesday 25th October Personal Development (Years 5-6)

Wednesday 26th October Personal Development (Year 4)

Parents' Club - ByLiv Fundraiser

Purchase earrings and in return the school receives 20% of your purchase price. These could be a great gift for Christmas!

The link to the fundraiser is

www.bylivonline.com/allansfordps

ALLANSFORD ALIVE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Whole School Assembly

Congratulations Lori on the first assembly for term 4. Lori enjoyed working with the students to arrange the showcases and being a responsible student leader. Lori was well planned and confident in her delivery.



Artist in Residence

Next Monday, our visiting Artist in Residence (Bernard Mangakahia) will commence working with students at school.

On Monday morning, Bernard will be introduced to all the students in the multi, and he will be showing the students some of the acts they will be learning across the week.

Throughout the week, each class will learn a song or dance or a combination of the two that they will practice in the lead up to our school concert.

Our school concert will occur on Thursday 20th October and will be held at the Warrnambool Secondary College Hall. Students are expected to arrive at the concert at 6.30 pm, with the concert commencing at 7.00 pm and finishing at approximately 8.15 pm. Following the concert, parents are invited to have some supper. Each family please bring a plate to share. Parents and extended family are invited to attend, and you do not have to book a ticket.

Parent's Club will be running a raffle, so we invite families to purchase a ticket on the night and request a gold coin donation as the price of entry.

Values Award

Our "Values Award" is presented to a student who has been modelling our school values. It is selected by a student leader and last week's award was presented to Myla Bronkhorst for collecting sports equipment and sand pit tools and returning them to the sports shed. In doing so, Myla demonstrated what it means to be a responsible student. Well done, Myla!



Our "Melo Award' is presented to a student who models our school values and as result often helps others around them. Today's Melo Award is presented to Chloe Smith for showing kindness to another student who was in need of a friend. In doing so, Chloe demonstrated what it means to be a respectful and caring person.



Let Me Hear That Sound

A group of students across a number of classes performed a song and dance that they created called "Let Me Hear That Sound.' It was great to see students exploring their creative talents and having fun. Well done, Audrey, Jorja, Myla, Mackenzie, Keeda, Tanika and Indy!



Conversation

Year 2 students, Lyla and Tabitha showcased a conversation using the Japanese language whereby Tabitha asked Lyla the time, Lyla replied, Tabitha gasps and says is it really that time, Lyla responds and says it really is that time before saying good-bye.



Port Fairy's Spring Music Festival

On Friday, students from Years 2-6 will travel to Port Fairy to watch a music concert. It is free of charge for all students including bus travel and concert entry. It is funded in partnership by Musica Viva in Schools, the Moyne Shire Festivals and Events Fund, Creative Partnerships Australia Plus One Funding, and the Australian government's RISE fund. Acclaimed group, **Topology**, will perform pop, jazz, chamber music and progressive rock.



Sounds and Art

Three of our Foundation students, Amelia, Jack and Jae showcased their artwork depicting a shark that was used to learn the "sh' sound. Well done students!



Recounts

F/1 students, Kolby, Ajay and Myles shared some of their holiday recounts. The boys were excited to read their recounts to the audience and share their fun stories.



Cows Create Careers

On Tuesday, Year 5-6 students celebrated their Cows Create Career projects via a virtual celebration. Unfortunately, this year the group could not meet face to face due to concerns around "Foot and Mouth' disease. Nonetheless, students celebrated their projects and enjoyed a lunch supplied by the Cows create Careers team.

Poppy, Harry and Bella were awarded a prize for their project and received iTunes vouchers and \$250 for the school. Well done!





Students of the Week



Regional Athletics

Gemma, Emily, Juliette and Tully represented our school at the Regional Athletic Sports in Ballarat. We are very proud of their efforts. Well done girls!



Japanese Exchange Students

We were thrilled to have seven Japanese exchange students visit our school on Wednesday. The students worked with our upper students. Two of the students are staying with host families from Allansford. Thanks to Mrs. Sheldon for organising this visit.



Soccer Workshops

On Tuesday, students from F-6 participated in soccer workshops that were funded by our Sporting Schools grant. It was great to see all students involved, active and happy!





CREATIVE ARTS EXHIBITION

South Western Group Country Women's Association of Vic. Inc.

21st & 22nd October, 2022

Open: 9am to 4pm daily

Allansford Hall Zeigler Parade, Allansford

Admission \$5.00



Exhibition of cooking, crafts, patchwork, embroidery knitting, crochet, photography, floral art and much more



ART

Every week, students across the school are involved with art and craft activities that align with their inquiry unit of work. Sophie and Delilah are running marbles over black paint to create stripes for their zebra pattern.





COWS CREATE CAREERS



Thunderstorm Asthma

Grass pollen season, which runs from October to December each year, brings an increase in asthma and hay fever symptoms. It also increases the risk of thunderstorm asthma. For people with asthma or hay fever, especially those who experience wheezing or coughing with their hay fever, thunderstorm asthma can be sudden and very serious.

During pollen season, there are some things you can do to prepare and protect yourself and your family. If your child has ever had asthma: talk to your doctor about what you can do to help protect your child from the risk of thunderstorm asthma, including updating your asthma action plan. Taking an asthma preventer properly and regularly is key to preventing asthma, including thunderstorm asthma.

If your child has hay fever: see your pharmacist or doctor for a hay fever treatment plan and check if you should have an asthma reliever puffer. These are available from a pharmacy without a prescription.

If your child has hay fever and experiences wheezing and coughing, it is important to make sure they don't also have asthma. Speak to your doctor about an asthma action plan.

Where possible, avoid being outside during thunderstorms from October to December. Remain vigilant for COVID-19
It is important for students to manage any hay fever or asthma symptoms, as these conditions can produce symptoms such as fever, chills, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, runny nose, and loss or change to sense of smell or taste, which are similar to COVID-19 symptoms.

If your child experiences these symptoms in different or worse ways to their usual hay fever or asthma symptoms, medical advice should be sought.



ANIMALS WANTED

Warrnambool Agricultural Society is looking for animals for our animal nursery on the 29th of October 2022.

Animals wanted include but not limited to:

Calves, lambs, alpacas, pigs, puppies, kittens, etc.

If you think you can help us out, please contact Keelie Sheppard. Ph. 0474 477 842



